
CAMBRIA COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT 
 

TO:  Board of Directors      AGENDA NO. 6.C. 
       
FROM: John F. Weigold, IV, General Manager 
  Timothy Carmel, District Counsel 
 
Meeting Date: October 14, 2021  Subject: Discussion and Consideration of 

Adoption of Ordinance 03-2021 
Amending Chapter 4.12 of the CCSD 
Municipal Code Relating to the Water 
Shortage Contingency Plan 
  

RECOMMENDATIONS: 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors adopt Ordinance 03-2021 Amending Chapter 4.12 
of the Cambria Community Services District Municipal Code Relating to the Water Shortage 
Contingency Plan by title only and waive further reading. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this item.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
At the June 17, 2021 regular meeting, the Board of Directors adopted the 2020 Water Shortage 
Contingency Plan (WSCP). The WSCP is based upon the District’s adopted 2020 Urban Water 
Management Plan, and the requirements of California Water Code Section 10632(a)(3)(A).  
Section 10632(a)(3)(A) provides for the inclusion of six standard water shortage levels 
corresponding to progressive ranges of up to 10, 20, 30, 40, and 50 percent shortages, and 
greater than 50 percent shortage in water shortage contingency plans. 
 
At the September 16, 2021 regular meeting, the Board introduced Ordinance 03-2021 
implementing the WSCP and replacing the legacy Emergency Water Conservation Program in 
its entirety. Per California Water Code Section 10632, all urban water suppliers are required to 
include written procedures to conduct an Annual Water Supply & Demand Assessment as part 
of their WSCP. Appendix 4.12A includes the required procedures for the annual assessment. 
 
It is recommended that the Board adopt the Ordinance by title only and waive further reading.  
 
 
 
Attachment:  Ordinance No. 03-2021 
  Exhibit A 
 


